MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held November 16, 2023
Hudson Fire Headquarters

Chief Purcell


Chief Judge

Chief Dutcher
Chief Arnum
Chief Robie


Chief Parenti

Deputy Aspesi
Deputy Colby
Chief Nelson


Chief Breen

Chief Whalen 
Chief Sorrows
Chief Lawless

Chief Daugherty
A/Chief Choate
A/Chief Kelley
Chief Vuona


Chief Ferschke
Chief Young

Deputy McMorrow
Chief Gray


Deputy DeTore
Deputy Moraghan
Absent:

Chief Cassidy

Chief Daige

Chief Johannes
Chief Achilles

Chief Benoit


Chief McPherson
Chief Ward


Meeting called to order @ 10:06
Brockton Chief Nardelli addressed the membership regarding his run for FCAM’s 2nd VP position.
He then discussed the Hospital Fire he had in his community earlier this year.

Treasurer -   Chief Purcell presented the October Treasurer’s Report.
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the October Treasurer’s report as read.

Chief Choate advised the membership that we are still trying to get the access codes for FOI class.  Apparently there was another LMS issue.
CISM  - Chief Young submitted the following report and emphasized to the membership that CISM also provides peer help to all members in any kind of distress, divorce, depression etc…
Team Activity- 

10/18 – Request from District 6 for a consult

10/19 – One on One peer support for retired firefighter involved in an incident in NH that performed CPR on a person known to the responder. 

10./30 – Natick request a response for a suicide attempt of a resident. Fire did not attend but 5 police officers attended. 

Training – 

The team held a meeting on 11/7/23 at the new Maynard Fire station. They had Hayden Duggan as a guest speaker to review the monthly topic. Hayden is a well-respected member of both district 14 and Boston Fire’s clinical member of their CISM team. Hayden is well known in the CISM world and we are lucky to get a yearly appearance from him to hear his lessons. 

Also provides peer help, if someone is going thru a divorce, etc…

Chief Dutcher advised the membership that interviews are set for 11/17 for the seven applicants.  He will be sending a report out shortly but wanted to let the membership know of an activation in Sherborn for a missing person that went very well.  The 30,000 donation from Barbara Donahue will be used to get a new trailer.  

Old Business – 
Chairman Purcell advised the membership that he has signed the Paycheck contract.
Deputy Moraghan addressed concerns at the control point regarding team activations.  Dispatchers have had remedial training and new dispatchers are being hired.  She suggested that the SOGs be reviewed. Chief Parenti said that that will be done shortly.
New Business –

Chief Purcell advised the membership that 2 letters of interest were received to assist Dutcher on tech rescue committee moving forward. Chief Nelson and Deputy Colby were appointed to the tech rescue committee.

So far nobody has responded to the communications manager position.  If you have not sent the posting to your department members, please do.
Chief Purcell has gotten our Administrative rights to IAM responding and realized that the list needs a complete overhaul. Your shift commanders can be added so that they can receive notifications.  If you would like anyone added, send him an email with their names, phone numbers and cell carriers.
Chief Purcell advised the membership that as we have open committee positions, the job descriptions are been being updated.  The team leader for dive is retiring and the team leader took it upon himself to post for his replacement and has been accepting cover letters and applications.  It was agreed by all Chiefs that this needs to go thru the Committee Chiefs. Chief Purcell will address this via email.  
With the upcoming retirement of Chief Johannes, there is an opening on the dive committee that needs to be filled. 

Please RSVP to the Christmas Gathering, December 7th @ the Wayside Inn.
Chief Purcell has been in contact with State 911 since they no showed at a recent meeting and they are scheduled to present in January.  Chief Ferschke asked if we should invite our town managers to the January meeting and it was agreed upon to wait and see if this is something we would even be interested in.
Chief Vuona advised the membership a couple chiefs met with house speaker, and he thanked them. As we have made no headway so far, the more Chiefs that reach out, the better.  Bill Scovil may be reaching out to see if we have a chance to have a sit down.
The Firefighter of the Year Awards are November 21st @ Mechanics Hall.
Chief Purcell said that if you run an ambulance service, not to forget about your CLIA waiver @ 180.00 per year
Meeting adjourned @ 11:32
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
